
December 7, 2021 

The Sherman Town Board met in regular session Tuesday December 7, 2021 @ 7:30pm. 

Members Present: Lee Ellis, Darrin Trower, Gerry Karpen and Cheryl Swenson.  

Ellis called the meeting to order. 

Routine Business: 

Approval of the agenda- Motion by Karpen to approve the agenda, 2nd by Trower-all ayes, motion 

carried. 

Minutes of the November 2, 2021 meeting were read—Karpen made a motion to approve the minutes, 

2nd by Trower—all Ayes, motion carried. 

The Treasurer’s report was read—Karpen made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as read, 2nd 

by Trower—all Ayes, motion carried 

Claims Approved to be paid: 

Minnehaha Community Water $30.00 water, Xcel Energy $282.22 for street lights, $28.53 park lights, 

$39.09 town hall lights, Garretson Gazette $23.42 Oct minutes, $155.20 budget ordinance, Vandersnick 

Excavating $1362.24 move dirt, Gerry Karpen $100.00 zoning salary, $150.00 5 meetings, Lee Ellis 

$210.00 6 meetings, $195.00 15hrs working on dip, Darren Trower $180.00 6 meetings, Cheryl Swenson 

$300.00 treasurer salary, $300.00 clerk salary. 

Old Business 

1. Dog ordinance/ raising fees- tabled to next month 

2. Taydens Ride—Gerry will work on a form to fill out and check with lawyer to see if they need to 

have a rider insurance if they shut down the street to use. 

New Business: 

1. Meetings—If council member goes to other meetings for the town, they need to turn in to the 

clerk. 

Karpen made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Trower—all ayes. Next regular meeting will be Tuesday 

January 4 2022 @7:30pm                                          Cheryl Swenson Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


